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Club of Plymouth



Club Meeting

Plymouth 
Meets at Plymouth Cultural Ctr. 
 
525 Farmer Street 
Plymouth, MI 48170 
 
Time: Friday at 12:00 PM

http://maps.google.com/maps?q=42.377530000,-83.466760000


Events

November 
21st 
Plymouth 
Foundation 
Meeting

November 
24th 
Plymouth 
Weekly Club 
Meeting- NO 
MEETING!!!!

December 
1st 
Plymouth 
Weekly Club 
Meeting- 
Glen Cerny, 
Schoolcraft 
President 
Speaker: 
Glen Cerny, 
Schoolcraft 
President

December 
5th 
Town Hall 
Speaker 
Series- 
Doug 
Griffiths

December 
8th 

December 
8th 

•

By Kurt L Heise
Call to Order:
Chris Porman c
group, and 
of Thanksgiving. Lunch featured soup, sandwiches, and cookies.
 
Introduction of Guests:
There were 4 guests today: 
Smith, and 
 
Celebrating a birthday today was 
 
Upcoming Events:
 

https://ismyrotaryclub.com/wp_api_prod_1-1/R_Event.cfm?fixTables=0&fixImages=0&EventID=77714513
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/wp_api_prod_1-1/R_Event.cfm?fixTables=0&fixImages=0&EventID=77714517
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/wp_api_prod_1-1/R_Event.cfm?fixTables=0&fixImages=0&EventID=77714522
https://ismyrotaryclub.com/wp_api_prod_1-1/R_Event.cfm?fixTables=0&fixImages=0&EventID=77714515


Plymouth 
Club Board 
Meeting

Plymouth 
Weekly Club 
Meeting- 
Public 
Safety 
Awards

December 
9th 
Zone 28 
Membership 
Summit

December 
15th 
Salvation 
Army Bell 
Ringing

December 
15th 
Plymouth 
Weekly Club 
Meeting- 
Holiday 
Concert

December 
19th 
Plymouth 
Foundation 
Meeting

•

•

•

•

 
Salvation Army Bell Ringing
Reiners
group this weekend. This year we are also adding Picnic Basket Market as a location.
 
Bryce Bilinski
at St. Leo’s in Detroit at a Wednesday in December. An online sign-up should be going 
out this week.
 
District Governor Russ Jones
Workshop to be held in Troy on December 9 from 9 to 5 p.m.

https://ismyrotaryclub.com/wp_api_prod_1-1/R_Event.cfm?fixTables=0&fixImages=0&EventID=77714529
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https://ismyrotaryclub.com/wp_api_prod_1-1/R_Event.cfm?fixTables=0&fixImages=0&EventID=77714525


 
 
 
 
 
Program:
 
Trey Greene
gave an update on the Rotary International Foundation. Liz is a third-generation 
Rotarian who served as District Governor from 2013-14. She gave an informative and 
entertaining speech about the RI Foundation, as November is Rotary International 
month. The RI Foundation began in 1917 in Cleveland with an initial donation of $26.50. 
The goal of the RI Foundation is ‘doing good in the world’. In our district, RI funds go 
toward enhancements to parks, environmental initiatives, feeding the hungry, literacy 
campaigns, and medical facilities around the world, to name a few. There are currently 
46 District Global Grants totaling $7 million, helping residents of Ukraine, Turkey, 
Nigeria, and clean water projects in Florida and Arizona. There are also more than 
1,700 Rotary “Peace Scholars” in 140 countries that are supported by the RI 
Foundation.
 
PDG Smith
donate to the Foundation. It’s important to remember that when giving, the highest 
degree of giving is sustainability – providing funds for others to not only help them short- 
term but give them the tools they need to stand on their own going forward.
 



50/50 
Wrapping things up, the 50/50 was won by 
have won the second chance for $61 but was not in attendance.
 
 
Until we meet again –

By Timothy E. Joy
President Chris
Veterans Day. 
Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Rich Eisiminger
for his freedom. Also how blessed we are to live in this country. 
patient and kind; not to be boastful, envious, or proud. Protect us from being rude, self- 
serving or angry. Inspire us to spread peace, hope and perseverance in helping 
mankind in our country and throughout the world.
 
Chris reminded the club members to sign up for lunch in advance.
 
Chris invited our Veterans and guests to lead the club to lunch. The lunch was sliders 



served on hot cross buns, fries, pasta salad chips and cookies. It was well received.
 
Chris had a few announcements: Birthdays in November are
Marine Corps, Bill Weber, Jeff Stella, Mike Richardson, Frank Agostini, Casey 
Kohn and Dave Batts
 
Membership Summit- Zone 28 November 9
Location 2600 West Big Beaver Road, Troy
 
Wednesday Nov 15
help! Noon till 1:30
Friday Nov 17
 
Tuesday Nov 21
Building, Gotfredson Road, 5 pm.
 
NO MEETING NOVEMBER 24
 
December 5
Plymouth Cultural Center 6:30 meet and greet 7pm presentation.
 
St Leos soup kitchen- 
will be a sign up in December!



 
Salvation Army Bell Ringing- Dec 15 & 16
soon! 
 
BBQ Signs!!! If you have BBQ signs that you want to turn in, please reach out to 
Joy. If you prefer to keep them from year to year, just let 
 
June Kirchgatter spoke about how our club is supporting the student radio station- The 
Park 88.1 Please listen between 4:00 and 5:30 and support their annual fund drive 
auction!
 
The speakers today are members of the Michigan National Guard. First up was 
Sergeant First Class 
Army there are. Nothing but crickets… He then told us there are 3: Active Duty, Reserve 
and National Guard. The National Guard has its roots in the Minutemen of the 
Revolution. Therefore it is the oldest of the military services.
 
Sgt Busch
Gabby Lynn
Westland and Wayne. Gabby is full time in the Guard. However, she is just returning to 
work after maternity leave. She is a graduate of Salem High. It is very competitive to be 
full time in the National Guard. She served in several positions in the Guard finally 
ending in human resources as a recruiter. Recruiting is a tough environment. However, 
they have been modestly successful in recruitment.



Lunch ordering- Advance sign up is IMPORTANT!
 

 
The State of Michigan invests $14k in educating Guard members. This is a very strong 
support for our Guard. This is a benefit that the general population is unaware of.
 
Many of the recruits are people that don’t complete college- they drop out. Then, if they 
are receptive, they consider the national guard as an avenue of service and of a career 
path. That path often includes financial support to gain their college degree.
 
Community Colleges are a strong resource for the National Guard. Sometimes they 
provide their student drop out lists to the Guard. Those people are approached and find 
a way forward with their education and a potential career path in the Guard.
 
Chris invited 
exchange student and tor 50/50 and second chance. 
club but the fee is $1500 plus the equipment required. He’s willing to rake leaves to 
support this effort. Please reach out and support him.
 
The 50/50 was won by none other than 
been Art Gulick
 
The Four Way test was recited and President 



Respond to the weekly email or Email Marie.morrow@pcuw.org or Call Marie - 734- 
453-6879 X 4 
 
Salad options available: 
Maurice Salad 
Ceasar with or without chicken
Greek with or without chicken 
Spinach with or without chicken
Mediterranean

Club Leaders

Chris Porman 
President

James Van Horn III 
Treasurer

https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800138630
https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800657110
https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800847783
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https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800138679
https://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800856742


Penny Joy 
iPast President
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